
Date:	23.6.2023	Time (decision):	18:00 hrs
Subject:	SEWARDS DECISION No. 1	Document No.:	2.2

From: **The Stewards**
To: **The organiser and to all competitors**

Number of pages: 1	Attachments:	[...]
--------------------	--------------	-------

The Stewards, having received a report from the Clerk of the Course have considered the following matter, determine the following:

- Fact:** Strong storm is arriving to the Rally Area, which will cause serious threat to all parties taking part to the event.
- Decision:** In application of FIA International Sporting Code Art. 11.9.3.r, the rally will be temporarily stopped after TC3C. Event will continue as per Itinerary again on Saturday 24 June from TC 6F. Start List with Start Times for Section 3 will be published by the Clerk of the Course as per Supplementary Regulations.
- Competitors are not required to go to Park Fermé and are free to secure their cars and service equipment during the night at their discretion. Service Cars should remain at Service Park with all other equipment secured.**
- Reason:** The Stewards heard the Clerk of the Course, Mr. Miklos Lovay, who told that based on weather forecast, the heavy storm will hit to the rally area at Friday 23 June at 19:30 hrs. The storm and strong winds might cause serious threat to competitors, officials and spectators.
- The Stewards wish to highlight that the safety of all parties is key priority, and based on that event will be temporarily stopped.
- The Stewards want to point that under article 11.9.3.r of ISC Stewards have a power to stop the event based on safety reason.

In application of Article 12.2.3.b of the FIA International Sporting Code, this Decision becomes immediately binding even in the event of an appeal as it concerns a question of safety.



Henrik FRANK (FIN)
FIA Chairperson of the Stewards



Uwe Schmidt (DEU)
FIA Steward



Attila VINOCZAI (HUN)
ASN Steward